
Newsletter Term 2 Week 7 

 

39 Benfer Road  VICTORIA POINT 4165 

Ph:  07 3207 6628   Fax:  07 3207 6734 

Email: pvictoriapoint@bne.catholic.edu.au 

Online: www.stritasvp.qld.edu.au 

For all absentees please log into the Parent Portal by clicking HERE 

Office Hours: 8am - 3.30pm weekdays 

OSHC: 0477 550 700 

Parish Office:  (07) 32079177 

Click here for Parish Information & Mass Times 

https://extranet16.bne.catholic.edu.au/parent/stritasvp/ourschool/Pages/attendance.aspx
http://www.stritasparish.org/


Important Dates! 

 

Wednesday 5th June - State of Origin 1 – Show Your Colours  

Thursday 6 June - Bayside Catholic Schools Athletics 

Wednesday 12th June - Year 2 Excursion to Stradbroke Island 

Tuesday 18 June - Day 1 Interschool Sports - Year 5 & 6.  

Friday 28 June - Last Day of Term 2 

Tuesday 23rd July - Day 2 Interschool Sports - Year 5 & 6 



From The Principal 

 

Staff Update  

Fr Joseph  

Last weekend Archbishop Mark Coleridge announced the appointment of Fr Joseph Vattaparambil CMI 
to Daisy Hill parish with effect from 29 June.     

Replacing Fr Joseph at St RitaΩs will be Fr Ladu Yanga as Administrator of Victoria Point with effect from 

29 June.  Fr Ladu was born in South Sudan and is a priest of the Archdiocese ordained six years.  He has 
served as Associate Pastor in the parishes of Woodridge, Sunnybank and Burleigh Heads.  

Fr Joseph is overseas in India visiting his ill mother at present, but we hope to be able to thank Fr Joseph 
for his support of our school over the past 4 years before he takes up his appointment at St EdwardΩs.   

School Administration Officer  

I am pleased to announce the appointment of Linda Leigh as Administration Officer at St RitaΩs, replacing 

Kelly Husted.   



Linda has had extensive experience as School Administration Officer - Secretary at St RitaΩs and Carmel 

College. LindaΩs qualifications include training in BCE enterprise systems, Certificate III in Marketing and 

a Diploma in Advertising.   

This appointment follows an external advertising and selection process. I am sure you will join me in 

congratulating Linda on her appointment and warmly welcome her as a staff member of our 
community.   

Principal Performance Review  

Attached to this newsletter is a letter from Tricia Kennedy regarding parent surveys for my Principal 

Performance Review.   

Yr 5 Camp and Athletics Carnivals  

On your behalf I would like to thank the Yr 5 teachers, Nikki Ogden, Wendy Anderson and Kate Kellett, 

school officers Anne Retief and Colleen Barton, Mario Collavino,  Brian Mason and Nathan Mulhearn, for 
supervising the Yr 5 students on their camp last week.   

Also, on your behalf, I would like to thank Mario Collavino, Karen Sala and Kylie Jones for supervising our 
students at the District Athletics Carnivals last Thursday and Friday.   

This Thursday we have staff taking students to the Catholic Athletics Carnival at St Mary MacKillop.   

Master Plan  

The draft plans for the outdoor learning spaces and oval playgrounds are on display in the Unitas Centre 

for your perusal. These will be available over the next week for you to look at.   

Best wishes to you and your family.    

  

Carolyn  

 



From The APA  

 

Greetings Parents and Carers.   

Reporting Process ς Parent-Teacher Interviews  

By now you should have received an email with access details regarding PTO, our online system for 

booking Parent-Teacher Interviews. Last week our teachers were asked to go into PTO and indicate the 

days and times that they will be available for Parent-Teacher Interviews during Weeks 8 & 9 of this term. 

The purpose of these interviews is to provide a brief snapshot of student progress and learning, with a 

focus on affirming progress and identifying and discussing any areas of concern or recommendations for 

further development. In Week 10, parents will have access to the written Student Progress Report for 
Semester 1, 2019.   

As of yesterday, parent access to PTO has been open and parents can now go online to book a 15-minute 

interview with a class teacher by choosing one of the timeslots showing as available.  Once a particular 

timeslot has been claimed, it automatically becomes unavailable to anyone else, so parents are advised 
to go into PTO sooner rather than later, now that it is open.  

State of Origin 1 ς Show Your Colours  



In the spirit of fun and playful rivalry with the upcoming 1st State of Origin match, students are invited to 

wear an additional item of either maroon or sky-blue clothing (eg a jersey, jumper, scarf, cap, beanie, 

etc) to show their support for either the NSW Blues or the Qld Maroons this Wednesday 5 June. 

Participation is encouraged, but not compulsory (parents do not have to go out and purchase something 

for the occasion) and there is no coin donation or cost required. However, any origin supporter item is to 

be worn on top of or in addition to the normal school uniform of the day, not instead of it.   

“GO the Maroons !”  

Reminder: Before-School and After-School Expectations  

Parents are reminded that students from all year levels who are at school before 8:10am are required to 

be sitting in the undercover area between the Deck and the Tuckshop. There is no play before 8:10am, 

when formal supervision commences. At the 8:10am bell, two staff members come out to supervise – 

one supervises Yrs P-2s in the undercover, deck and shade sail areas and the other supervises the Yrs 3-6 

students in the multi-court and oval areas. All students are to be in only those designated areas before 

school, even if parents are with them. Parents are always welcome at St Rita’s, but we ask that if you 

wish to wait with your children before school, you wait with them in those designated areas, please. It 

becomes confusing for students when some children are visible in other areas and it ’s also quite 
common for others to join those who are with their parents in those other areas.    

Parents are also reminded that, for safety reasons, students and siblings are not permitted to play on 

the playground equipment in either the Prep or Yr 1&2 Adventure Playgrounds or to climb any of the 

trees and walls in the surrounds before or after school. We have noticed an increasing number of 
children climbing trees and playing in the Prep playground area after school.   

We ask that parents please support these requests, which are made in the interests of student welfare 
and safety and our duty of care.  

Regards,         

Brian Mason   APA  



APRE News 

 

This Sunday marks the end of the Easter season with Pentecost. The reading from Acts 2:1-11 sets the 

tone for Sunday’s celebration. Luke tells how the Church’s universal mission was inaugurated, in the 

power of the Holy Spirit, as faithful Jews gathered for their Pentecost festival, fifty days after the 
Passover celebration.  

This is an animated, child- friendly retelling of the coming of the Holy Spirit upon the Apostles  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IqG_lvZhU-A&feature=youtu.be   

HASS Humanities and Social Sciences 

HASS curriculum year level focus:  

Prep  My personal world  

1  How my world is different from the past and can change in the future    

2  Our past and present connections to people and places  

3  Diverse communities and places and the contributions people make    

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IqG_lvZhU-A&feature=youtu.be


4  How people places and environments interact ,past and present  

5  Australian communities- their past, present and possible futures  

6  Australia in the past and present and its connections to a diverse world.   

  

Year level and subjects:  

Prep 1 and 2 learning is in history and geography  

3 and 4 learning is in history, geography, civics and citizenship  

3 and 4 learning is in history, geography, civics and citizenship   

5 and 6 learning is in history, geography, civics and citizenship, economic and business    

   

The teaching and learning focus for this term P-6 is highlighted on each card with an orange sticker 
labelled T 2   

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

Gotcha Awards 

 

Well done to this week's Gotcha award winners – Sophie in 1L and Isabella in 6T. Their photo will be on 

our Learning Enhancement Blog.  



Music News 

 

Well done to Charlotte Travers who played the ‘New World Symphony’ theme on the Clarinet, at 

assembly on Monday.  Charlotte played beautifully, and it shows how lots of practice results in great 
performances! 

  

Our annual end of semester showcase concert will be held in the Unitas, Week 10, (Wednesday 26th 

June) and will feature performances from Choir, Band, Guitar, Ukulele, and Keyboard.  It has been great 

to see the enthusiasm, dedication and commitment shown by students in their music learning, and I am 

looking forward to a fantastic concert showcasing their developing skills.   The concert will begin at 

6.30pm and conclude sometime between 7.30 and 8.30pm.  Please come along and show your support 
for all our fantastic musicians!!  I will provide more details to our musicians closer to the time. 

 

Musical Joke of the Week: 

Q: What music are balloons scared of? 

A:  Pop Music!! 

  

Have a great week 



 

Paul Tyrrell 

Arts Teacher 

Sports News 

 

Quote of the Week 

ΨSports do not build character. They reveal it.Ω - Heywood Broun 

  

It’s been a busy season - Athletics Season!! Please see below a summary of what our students have been 
involved with lately. 

  

Interschool Athletics Carnival 

  

On a warm and sunny day our P-6 students were involved in our annual Athletics Carnival recently. 
There was a great buzz of excitement around the track when the first 800m event of our carnival started.  

All students were actively involved the all sessions of the carnival. 

Congratulations to everyone who was involved and the testament to our carnival was all the smiling 
faces and excitement shown by our students, teachers and community.  

House winner is Penola House. Congratulations. 

I personally would like to thank everyone who helped to make this year’s event a great success. 

  

District Athletics 

Congratulations to all our athletes who competed in the Bayside District Athletics last Thursday and 

Friday. St Rita’s was well represented across a multitude of events and all competitors did very well. 



A further congratulations goes to our athletic team who finished 7th overall and 5th on percentage out 
of 37 schools who competed at this carnival. Great Result. 

Combined Catholic Schools Athletics 

The next event on the school calendar is the Annual Combined Catholic Schools Athletics Carnival on 

June 6th at St Mary Mackillop Birkdale. Congratulations to all students who have been selected and 
good luck on the day. 

  

  

Up Coming Sports Events 

• 6th June -  Combined Catholic Schools Athletics Carnival 

• Interschool Sport Day 1 - Tuesday June 18  

• and Day 2 ςTuesday July 23 

• First Round of Sports (netball, touch and soccer)  

  

Mario Collavino 

H.P.E Specialist  

  

. 

Resource News  

Hello from the library, Issue 4 of Book Club has arrived!! Please get your orders in as soon as possible, as 

orders cannot be processed after the due date. Thank you and happy reading.  



 

Woolworths Earn & Learn 2019 

 

Woolworths Earn & Learn is back and it is now easier than ever to earn valuable equipment for our 

school. In 2017, St Rita’s community collected over 68,000 stickers! With these stickers we benefited 
from the program, boosting supplies in our classrooms and library.  



It's simple to participate. From Wednesday 1st May through till Tuesday 25th June 2019 or while stock 

lasts, when you shop at Woolworths you can collect Woolworths Earn & Learn Stickers from the 

checkout operator, via team members at the self service checkout or through an online order. There will 

be one Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker for every $10 spent (excluding liquor, tobacco, and gift cards). 

Each classroom will have a Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker Sheet. So you can send the stickers al ong to 

your child’s classroom. Or, simply place the Stickers in the St Rita’s Collection Box, at your local Victoria 
Point Woolworths. 

Tuckshop News 

 

Thursday 6th June 

???????????? 

Belinda Kliese 

2ND Break 

???????????? 

  

Friday 7th June 

Elaine Wilson 

??????????? 

2ND Break 

??????????? 



As the weather is getting colder it is not only our children that are getting colds. We are in need of a few 
extra people to help the helpers. This could be your way to say thank you to our wonderful Volunteers. 

We now have Grain Waves to replace Messy Monkey (Cheese only) for $1.00 

If you have any questions at all please do not hesitate to contact me. 

E. renee.schafer@bne.catholic.edu.au 

M. 0411523969 

Renee 

Mini Vinnies News 

WINTER APPEAL 

Winter is fast approaching and this term, as the nights are getting colder, Mini Vinnies and St Rita’s 

Community are thinking of the homeless and those who are most at risk in our community. We are 
going to collect groceries and other goods for the charities, Rosies, BABIs and Night Ninjas to distribute . 

From now until the last week of term we will be asking each year group to contribute different types of 

groceries. Our Mini Vinnie volunteers will deliver the baskets to each class this week and will collect the 
filled ones each Friday. 

The year group groceries is summarised below. 

Thank you for your continued generosity. 

Thérèse Rae and St. Rita’s Mini Vinnies. 

 

Uniform Shop 

 

HOURS 

Thursday             8.00 to 10.00am 

Friday                   8.00 to 10.00am 



Parent Teacher Interviews 

 

Bookings are now open.  

Please access the system as follows: 

·        Go to the school’s parent portal page:   

·        Parents will have access from Monday, 3 June at 9 am 

·        Click the PTO icon 

• IF EMAIL ACCESS TO PINS IS USED ... Click “Obtain PIN/Password” and enter your email 

address.  Your PIN will be emailed to you.  IF άInclude clickable login link in emailέ is turned ON 

Χ The email you receive will include a link that can be clicked on to log straight into PTO, 
bypassing the login screen.  

Full instructions are provided to you after log in. Please note the following points:  

• When you log on, the system displays only your own child/children.  

• You will only see time slots that are available at the time you are using the system. As time slots 

are booked for teachers, those time slots are no longer displayed as available. PTO prevents 

double-booking of teachers or parents/guardians.  

• When you have made all the bookings you require, you can download or email a report of your 

bookings in time order for printing. You can log in and change bookings any time up until the 
day before the booking. 

• Other parents may be making bookings at the same time that you are using the system. It is 

possible, though unlikely, that a time slot is displayed to you as available, but is then booked by 



another parent shortly afterwards. If you then attempt to book this time slot it will not be 
available and a message will be displayed to indicate this. 

• If you encounter any problems using PTO please contact the school office by phone on 

32076628. 

Please remember to update your contact information HERE.  Log on to 

the mobile device friendly BCE Connect App using these instructions. 

BCE Connect provides a platform to securely access school information, making it easier to keep track of 
all things school related and stay in touch. The app makes it easy to get information anytime, anywhere.  

  

Benefits of using BCE Connect include:- 

• Stay connected, with up-to-date information, calendars and announcements 

• Receive emergency alerts 

• Easily notify the school of a student absence 

• Add school events or term dates to your personal calendar 

• Quickly access school newsletters, tuckshop information, class events, blogs and more  

• Access documents such as uniform price lists and school policy documents 

The app is free to use and download, and is free of all advertising. 

BCE Connect has been designed to work on both Apple and Android devices. 

Major Sponsor for our 2017 SPRINGFEST 

 

Banker of the Week 

Congratulations to Olive Thouvenot (4J) you are the lucky winner of a bonus $2 deposited into your 

account today!! Don’t forget at the end of this term we have the Semester 1 School Banking Incentive 

Reward where you can earn a $10 movie ticket voucher.  For further information, please do not hesitate 

to contact us.  Have a great week, BOQ Victoria Point Ph: 3207 6133 victoria.point@boq.com.au  

Mon to Thurs 9.30am ς 4.30pm  

Fri 9.30am ς 5pm  

Saturday 9.00am ς 12pm  

https://extranet.bne.catholic.edu.au/parent/stritasvp
https://extranet16.bne.catholic.edu.au/parent/stritasvp/ourschool/Lists/Forms%20and%20Documents/BCE%20Connect%20Initial%20Login.pdf


Have a great week and happy saving from BOQ Victoria Point!  

ICAS NEWS 

 

 

ICAS is an assessment that allows students to challenge themselves and be recognised for their 

academic efforts. The assessment is now online (except for Year 3 and 4 Writing, which is still a paper 

assessment).  Assessments for registered students will be supervised in school hours and sitting dates 

will commence in Term 3. Learn more by visiting unsw.global/icas 

If you would like your child to participate in any of the assessments, you can visit the new online Parent 

Payment System to register your child and make a direct payment to UNSW Global. Online payment will 

close on 31 July 2019.  To register simply type unsw.global/parentpay into a web browser.  You will then 

require the schools access code to register and make payment for the assessment.  St Rita’s access code 
is: 89d955faee 

https://pay.unswglobal.com.au/


Please note that you can leave the Student ID field blank in the registration process.  Please find below a 

list of available assessments, year levels, sitting dates and prices.  If you would like any further 

information, please contact Lisa Tuohey ltuohey@bne.catholic.edu.au 

 

Winter Vacation Care 

 

 



 

Other Information 

Illnesses and Contagious Medical Conditions   

We have had a number of children suffering from illness recently, some have a gastro bug and another is 

‘flu like’. Children suffering from certain conditions are required to stay away from school until they 
have received appropriate medical treatment, are no longer contagious and are fit to return.  

We always aim to reduce the spread of viruses in order to 

minimize  the  impact  on  other  students  and  cross infection. To do this we need your cooperation too.  

If your  child  has  a  fever  or  medical  condition  that  is making them unwell it is best that they stay at 
home to recover and minimize the spread of illnesses. 

  

This information from Qld Health provides schools and parents a list of conditions and school exclusion 
periods: https://www.health.qld.gov.au/ph/documents/cdb/timeout_poster.pdf   

Youth Event at St Edwards 

https://www.health.qld.gov.au/ph/documents/cdb/timeout_poster.pdf


Please find an incitation/ advert attached for a Youth Event at St Edwards Daisy Hill  on 15 June 2019. St 

Rita’s parishioners are welcome as Fr Joseph will be joining this parish at the end of June and it will be 

wonderful to establish and maintain links between the parishes. 

 

Parent Portal Frequently Used Links 

• Archived Newsletter Page 

• Forms and Documents 

• Calendar 

• Class Blogs 

https://extranet16.bne.catholic.edu.au/parent/stritasvp/ourschool/Lists/Archived%20Newsletters/AllItems.aspx
https://extranet16.bne.catholic.edu.au/parent/stritasvp/ourschool/Lists/Forms%20and%20Documents/Forms/AllItems.aspx
https://extranet16.bne.catholic.edu.au/parent/stritasvp/ourschool/Lists/Calendar/calendar.aspx
https://extranet16.bne.catholic.edu.au/parent/stritasvp/ourschool/Pages/Class-Blogs.aspx


ADVERTISING 

 


